

St. Ann's Junior and Infant School St. Leonard's Road Eastwood Rotherham S65 1PD

T: 01709 828298 E: enquiries@sajirotherham.org

Email: s.blagden@sajirotherham.org Email: l.rowan@sajirotherham.org Mr. L. Rowan & Mrs. S. Blagden Joint Head Teachers

2nd June 2020

Dear Parents/ Guardians

We hope that you are well and healthy both physically and mentally in these difficult times.

It has now been eleven weeks since schools closed and the Government have given us notice that schools can **re-open**.

We will re-open for Foundation, Y1 and Y6 children, plus all the key worker and vulnerable children from 15th June.

We await further notice and guidance regarding your child/ children start date, but in the meantime can I assure you that adults at school have been working really hard to get the school safe and effective to learn in, following the government's guidelines.

Risk assessments have been carried out and we have changed the whole lay out of the school and of each classroom - the number of children, the resources, the adults and the routines in each classroom have all been adapted, as too have how we enter and leave the school premises and buildings.

Please go to our Parents' section on our school website, to view the risk assessment and other organisational information.

We totally understand any worries or anxieties that you may have when thinking about sending your chid back to school, but let me reassure you that we have thought very carefully and worked really hard to make sure all of our pupils remain as safe as possible, when we re-open.

Children staying at home, MUST however, still complete the home/school learning that has been set up by their teacher. Each of your children will receive a visit from an adult from school every couple of weeks, to see how your child/ children is/are getting on with their home learning.

We look forward to speaking with you in the near future and in the meantime please stay safe and support your child in their home learning and please visit our school website.

https://www.st-anns.rotherham.sch.uk/

Yours sincerely

Mr. Rowan

Joint Head Teacher













